## REGULAR MEETING MINUTES VILLAGE OF GOREVILLE

March 7, 2025

On March 7, 2025, at 6:00 PM, Mayor Vaughn called the regular board meeting to order. The Village Clerk conducted roll call, and the following trustees were present: Trustee Beckmann, Trustee Benard, Trustee Billingsley, Trustee Sullivan, and Trustee Trovillion was absent. Mayor Vaughn was present.

Others present at the meeting were Kyle Schubert, Ryne McNally, Elle Basler, Michelle Maze and Praveen Sunny. Trustee Beckmann motioned to approve the minutes of the February 3, 2025, regular meeting and executive session, the treasurer report for January 2025, and the paid bills for February 2025 totaling: Total: \$ 240,308.14

General Fund: \$48,034.23 TIF3 \$ 0.00 TIF1 \$ 107,902.49 MET: \$ 0.00 TIF2 \$ 84,371.42

Trustee Billingsley seconded the motion. All voted yes, and the motion carried.

The Board reviewed monthly reports submitted by the police department as well as the water, sewer, and street departments. All the reports are attached and filed with these minutes.

Mayor Vaughn swore Kaylee Chrisman as Village Clerk. Official Oath is attached to the minutes.

Praveen Sunny presented to the Board the Motor Fuel Tax budget which is attached in minutes. Trustee Beckmann motioned to approve the 2025 budget. Trustee Sullivan seconded the motion. All voted yes, and the motion carried.

Kyle Schubert requested information regarding authorized strength and base pay for the police department. Trustee Johnson will put together cost estimates for payroll while Mr. Schubert put together estimates for outfitting an officer. This will be looked over during the finance committee March 24<sup>th</sup>.

Clerk Chrisman presented an applicant's insurance and Food Handlers licenses. The board wanted to check with our attorney prior to commitment. The clerk will have them vote via email once it has been confirmed insurance meets minimum requirements.

Clerk Chrisman also presented the May clean up dumpster quote from Republic. Trustee Benard requested looking into SI Waste Containers to see if they had availability for that weekend.

Mayor Vaughn proposed adding another pickleball court at the park. The Board requested that the clerk gather quotes from all parties and present them at the next board meeting.

Mayor Vaughn had spoke with Johnson County Youth League. They need donations for umpires and field preparation. It was also mentioned to upgrade the T-ball field to allow for more games and older children to be able to play games on that field too. The Village Clerk will get quotes to do so.

Mayor Vaughn provided a quote from SI Pressure Wash to wash and paint the outside of the Village Hall. Trustee Sullivan motioned to approve the quote. Trustee Beckmann seconded the motion. All voted yes, and motion carried.

Mr. Schubert followed by informing us the maroon squad care needs to be utilized to avoid long-term issues. He asked to allow Fire Chief NcNally to use the car while conducting fire department tasks. No action was taken at this time.

Fire Chief McNally requested to sell the access SCBA bottles. The Village has extras that won't be utilized prior to the expiration date. Trustee Billingsley motioned to approve the sale of SCBA bottles to local fire departments. Trustee Benard seconded the motion. All voted yes, and motion carried.

At 7:41 PM Trustee Benard motioned to adjourn the meeting. Trustee Billingsley seconded the motion. All voted yes, and the meeting adjourned.

Village Clerk, Kaylee Chrisman

Mayor, Larry Vaughn